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On May 18, 2010, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a petition from Iroquois Gas Transmission System, L.P. (Iroquois) for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the addition of an odorant system to the Iroquois pipeline located at 840 Oronoque Road, Milford, Connecticut.  The project is under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC).  Iroquois filed the petition to the Council in accordance with a FERC policy requiring applicants to cooperate with state and local agencies in siting pipeline facilities.  
The existing Iroquois Compressor Station was reviewed by the Council in Petition 815 and recommendations were sent to FERC on November 30, 2007.  
The proposed odorant system is defined by FERC as an “auxiliary installation” and would require no additional approvals from FERC.

The proposed odorant system would be installed on a 4.8-acre property at 840 Oronoque Road in Milford, which is the site of existing Iroquois Compressor and Metering Stations.  The odorant system consists of a five-gallon tank containing odorant and associated equipment, which will be installed within an approximately six-foot wide by six-foot long by nine-foot tall utility shed.  The utility shed will be located on a concrete foundation.  The odorant system injects the odorant into the Iroquois pipeline.
The property is located in an industrial zone.  Surrounding land uses include a railroad and landfill to the east, O&G Industries Milford Asphalt Plant No. 13 to the south and Oronoque Road and the Connecticut Resource Recovery Authority to the west and north.

Iroquois has received zoning and building permits from the City of Milford.  Also, the Milford Fire Department has reviewed the plan and has no objections, but requests a final inspection of the installation.

